



































City Council Meeting Minutes

City of Mill Valley

Councilmember Wachtel noted that on page 1 of the Planning
Commission comments (referencing page 18 of the Plan) he would like to
use the phrase “more commonly used” instead of “much more familiar.”

Councilmember Wachtel noted that on page 2 of the Planning
Commission comments (referencing page 25 of the Plan, LU 7.2) he does
not like the use of the word “stay”, and suggested using “hold” instead.
Mayor Berman noted he concurred and that he did not like the strength of
the word “stay”. Vice Mayor Marshall concurred.

Mayor Berman opened the Public Hearing for the Land Use portion of
the proposed General Plan.

Margaret K. Zegart urged the Council to read the letter she previously
submitted to be part of the record.

Mayor Berman closed the Public Hearing for the Land Use portion of the
proposed General Plan.

Vice Mayor Marshall she noted that she would like to see the language
around the Historic Preservation Committee softened. She suggested using
the words “review period” instead of the word “stay” for LU 7.2.

Councilmember Moulton-Peters noted that she agreed with the
additional suggestions submitted from the Planning Commission
(Attachment 1), other than those the Council just discussed and/or vetoed.

The Council concurred with Councilmember Moulton-Peters.

Vice Mayor Marshall commended the Land Use Working Group for its
language on Page 18 of the Land Use section, that encourages building
multi-family projects.

Mayor Berman noted that the Council will begin review of the Mobility
Section of the proposed General Plan on September 30, 2013.

COUNCIL LIAISON REPORTS

An opportunity for Councilmembers to report on activities of the local and regional

governmental bodies upon which they serve.

The Council discussed the need to find a third meeting date to discuss the General Plan.

Councilmember Wachtel commended Planning Staff and Mayor Berman for their hard work
on the General Plan project. He noted he attended a tour of the Community Center renovations
with the members of the Parks and Recreation Commission.
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CITY MANAGER'S REPORTS

None.

COUNCIL REQUESTS AND IDEAS FOR DISCUSSION

ADJOURNMENT- To the next Regular City Council meeting which will be held on Monday,
October 7, 2013. The City Council tentatively plans on holding Special City Council meetings to
discuss adoption of the proposed General Plan on Monday, September 30, 2013.

It was MOVED by Vice Mayor Marshall and SECONDED by Councilmember Lion to
adjourn at 11:22 p.m. p.m. to the Special City Council meeting on September 30, 2013. The next
Regular City Council meeting which will be held on Monday, October 7, 2013. The Motion
carried unanimously by a 5-0 vote.

Approved and adopted by the
City Council of the City of Mill
Valley on October 7, 2013.
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Andrew Berman, Mayor

ATTEST:

Hphouy Kog—

Kelsey Rogers, C(fty Clerk/Administrative Analyst
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